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Monday, August 21, 2023 
 
For Immediate Release 
 
F44 (Herbert Hoover Highway NE) and Johnson Cedar Road NE opening to traffic on Monday, 
August 21, 2023 at 5:00pm. 
 
Johnson County, Iowa – Johnson County is pleased to announce that F44 (Herbert Hoover 
Highway NE in Johnson County and Main Street in West Branch) at its intersection with Johnson 
Cedar Road will be OPEN to traffic after 5:00pm on Monday, August 21, 2023. Installation of 
permanent lighting along with some final erosion control and clean-up items may still be in 
progress near the roadway. Please drive with caution while the remaining work takes place. 
 
Construction was completed by Streb Construction Co. Inc. of Iowa City, Iowa. 
 
Anderson Bogert Engineers and Surveyors of Cedar Rapids provided construction inspection and 
administration services. 
 
Thank you for your patience during construction. 
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